
Town of Hurt, Virginia 
Council Meeting Minutes 

June 15th, 2022 
 
Hurt Town Council held a called meeting on Wednesday, June 15th, 2022, at Town Hall.  
The meeting opened at 7:00 PM by Mayor Gary Hodnett with a quorum present. 
 
Roll Call                                                                                                                                                                       
Members present: Mrs. Kathy Keesee and Mr. Luke Perdieu, Mr. Gary Poindexter, Mr. Donney Johnson, 
and Mr. Collin Adams 
 
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance                                                                                                          
Invocation: Mrs. Keesee                                                                                                                                                 
Pledge of Allegiance: led by Mayor Hodnett 
 
Tonight’s meeting was for any of the Town of Hurt residents to come in and speak on the Budget. Town 

Council waited until 7:15pm for any citizen to come. In the meantime, while waiting, Council discussed 

next weeks meeting where voting to approve the budget will take place. The meeting next week will be 

Wednesday 22nd starting with closed session at 6pm, and open session to follow. Attorney Eller stated 

the approval of the budget had to be 7 days from today.  

Council also discussed the water leak on Roark street. Mr. Smith was showing the pipe that had been hit 

due to no blueprints to show where the water pipe/line ran. Mr. Smith stated he tried for several 

months to receive blueprints and could never get ahold of them, until two days after the pipe was hit. 

Mayor Hodnett told Attorney Eller he would like for him to write something up to Cable Protection 

Services and have them pay for the bill due to lack of marking the lines.  

Mr. Poindexter brought in the discussion about a new rates and fee master list. Discussed that a new 

one of those will need to be done. As well as discussing about the July monthly Council meeting. The 

discussion was to decide whether Council wanted to have the meeting on the first Tuesday of the month 

or to move it further in July due to July 4th weekend and families with plans. This meeting will be decided 

on June 22nd.  

Due to no citizens showing up for the Public Hearing we adjourned.  

Meeting Adjourned 7:24pm  

 

___________________________    ________________________________ 

Kelsie Sligh-Clerk      Gary Hodnett-Mayor  


